
 
 

Private Property Impounds 
 

On March 4, 2024, Keizer City Council approved a city ordinance designed to protect 
residents from unreasonable towing rates and unscrupulous practices when vehicles are 
towed from private property.  That ordinance, Keizer City Ordinance 2024-872, became 
effective April 3, 2024.   
 
Keizer City Ordinance 2024-872 requires tow companies to obtain a Private Property 
Impound (PPI) Tower’s Permit in order to affect PPI tows within Keizer city limits.  In order 
to be permitted, tow companies must pay a $50 application fee and submit a PPI Tower’s 
Permit Application with information regarding their business, employees, tow vehicles and 
insurance.   
 
In order for the City of Keizer to grant a PPI Permit, all company employees having contact 
with towed vehicles must submit to a background check performed by the Keizer Police 
Department.  If the background investigation is favorable, the police department will issue 
a PPI Permit which will need to be renewed annually. 
 
Enforcement of this ordinance will be done through the Keizer Police Department.  
Violations will be investigated and PPI towers are subject to a $500 fine for each violation 
occurrence.  In addition, PPI tower’s permits may be suspended, revoked or denied in the 
future. 
 
Relevant documents are: 
 

• Keizer City Ordinance 2024-872 

• Keizer City Resolutions R2024-3448 and R2024-3449 

• PPI Towing Permit Application 

• PPI Authorization to Release of Information Agreement 

• PPI Background Guidelines 
 
Applications will be accepted Monday–Friday from 8am to 5pm at the Keizer Police 
Department.  
 
For more information you can contact Keizer Police Lieutenant Tim Hein at 503-390-3523 
or heint@keizer.org.  
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